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NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY/INTENT TO ADOPT THE PROPOSED MITIGATED 
NEGATIVE DECLARATION FOR THE  

BOLINAS AVENUE STORM DRAIN IMPROVEMENTS (PHASE 2) PROJECT 
 
 

COMMENT PERIOD: February 3, 2025 to March 7, 2025 
 

The Town of Ross Public Works Department has completed preparation of an Initial Study / 
Mitigated Negative Declaration (IS/MND) for the Bolinas Avenue Storm Drain Improvements 
Project and intends to adopt the MND as part of project review.   

The IS/MND is now available for a 30-day public review and comment period.  The comment 
period is from February 3, 2025 to March 7, 2025.  
You may obtain a copy of the IS/MND at the Town of Ross Public Works Department, 31 Sir 
Francis Drake Boulevard, Ross, CA 94957, between 9:00 AM and 12:00 PM, Monday through 
Thursday (except holidays), or by appointment.  The IS/MND may also be reviewed at:  

https://www.townofross.org/community/page/Bolinas-ISMND 

The Town of Ross Public Works Department (Town) proposes to increase the capacity of the 
existing storm drainage system by adding a new pipe from Bolinas Avenue to a new outfall in San 
Anselmo Creek immediately downstream of the Sir Francis Drake Boulevard Bridge. The purpose 
of the project is to add additional storm runoff drainage capacity to decrease frequency of flooding 
and improve public safety. The project is not on a site included on the State Cortese List 
(Government Code Section 65962.5[a]). 

Written comments regarding the IS/MND should be received by the Public Works Department 
NO LATER THAN 12:00 PM, on March 7, 2025 when the public counter closes.  Written 
comments should be submitted to: Richard Simonitch Public Works Director/ Town Engineer, 
Public Works Department, P.O. Box 320, Ross, CA 94957; 
Email: rsimonitch@townofrossca.gov, 415.453.1453 ext. 115. 
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